




































TO:     Public Service Commission   <psc@utah.gov> 
 
SUBJECT:   Docket #16-035-T14 Public Comment 
 
Dear Commissioners,  
 
I am strongly opposed to PacifiCorp-RMP’s Advice No. 
16-13, filed Nov. 9, 2016, to penalize solar customers for 
following their government’s suggestions to reduce 
dependence on fossil fuels.  As the watchdog over Public 
Utilities and the only protection the public has against 
powerful monopolies, which is the very reason for the 
existence of the PSC, you should unequivocally deny this 
fast track request and the shortened public comment 
period.  This smells fishy to say the least.  You seem like 
you are on the side of the utility thereby leaving we 
customers exposed.  For what purpose then do we have 
a Public Service Commission? 
 
I have read some of the voluminous exhibits and I believe 
that the real issues are not as stated, the cost of 
applications, the revamping of the grid, the theft of money 
by the solar customers from regular customers, etc..  All 
these are bogus arguments.  Automating applications, 
longer term grid planning (although the impact even in the 
future is negligible), and who knows where the last theft 
augment came from.  Leaving a vacation home empty for 
most of a year has essentially the same impact as a solar 
customer producing some of his own electricity.  And it 
appears that some power is purchased and produced by 
the utility using wind generation AND solar.  So they can 



do it but a very small percentage of residential customers 
can’t.  Explain the logic in that! 
 
The real issue is NOT global warming or saving the 
environment. You can sit on either side of that issue. Nor 
does it have anything to do with a utility’s inconvenience or 
small money issues.  Whether or not you believe the 
reduction of fossil fuels is necessary, is another issue.   
 
The real issue is fairness.  Fairness to those of us who 
have been suckered into investing tens of thousands of 
dollars ($43,000 in my case) on hopes and promises 
made by our government and our utilities.  
 
The government, both state and federal, have encouraged 
the generation of clean energy and the reduction of fossil 
fuel energy.   
 
As proof, both the state and federal governments give 
generous subsidies to encourage the public to invest large 
sums of money in wind and solar to generate a measly 
fraction of a percent of the overall capacity of the system.  
Utitilies encourage energy saving devices and diligence in 
using electricity.  They suggest changing out inefficient 
lighting, also at huge expense.  All for the purpose of 
saving electricity…which is contrary to the purpose of an 
electric utility…which is to sell lots of electricity.   
 
And why does the government do this?  They say it is for 
the “greater good of the nation”.  That may or may not be 
true.  But again it is not the issue.  They decided on this 



course and are encouraging the consumer to go along. 
They know that it is expensive for the homeowner and that 
the utility may not like it, but the government continues its 
relentless drive.   
 
So to have that same government penalize the very 
people they are trying to incentivize is not only unfair but 
borders on criminal.   
 
Then to have a designated consumer protection agency 
even consider changes that are contrary to the stated, 
advertised, and promoted desires of that same 
government is the reason we have lost faith in our 
government…It is unconscionable behavior.   
 
So, instead of fast tracking, limited comment and the 
appearance of collusion, you as a Public Service 
Commission should start standing on the side of the 
consumer, whom you are paid to serve, and automatically 
reject any proposal, rate increase, etc. that is contrary to 
your own government’s stated objectives. You should give 
solar customers a Hi Five and give them MORE incentive.  
 
Or, you can do what you are doing now.  Just tell us up 
front that we are suckers and you want us to spend large 
amounts of money and promise us wonderful returns.  
Just like they did in Nevada. (And it doesn’t look good for 
the PSC of that state after this last election.) But also tell 
us that it is a scam and we will be penalized later and will 
lose our investments and will be hassled because we tried 
to do what we thought our government wanted us to 



do…for the sake of the “greater good”.  Yep, that is why 
we rose up this last election and threw out the bureaucrats 
with their fat pensions.   
 
I was going to stop here, but just yesterday learned of a 
tragic statement made in a public interview of Mr.Gary 
Hoogeveen, Rocky Mountain Power senior vice-president. 
I could not believe that someone in his position would be 
allowed to make such a statement.   
 
“Customers partially relying on renewable energy through 
the net-metering program must still pay their fair share 
of the costs to serve them.” 
 
How deceptive and divisive.  Class warfare?  Do I live in 
Russia?  
 
Does a widow living on Social Security and using the very 
minimum electricity she can afford “not paying her fair 
share”? A person who turns off his electricity for a year at 
his vacation house, “not paying his fair share”?  Is a 
customer who installs electricity saving appliances and 
lights to vastly reduce electricity consumption, “not paying 
their fair share”?  
 
How does my saving electricity and putting excess 
electricity on the grid during high demand periods label me 
as one who is not paying my fair share?  How does that 
impact my neighbors?  Are they charged more every time 
a solar panel goes up.  And don’t give me the argument 
that massive amounts of extra equipment is required to 



handle solar.  Show me the data on that flimsy excuse.  
 
To blast the solar power generating customers as “those 
who do not pay their fair share” is an absolute insult to 
those of us who are trying to reduce emissions and 
secondly it reveals the true nature of RMP, an organization 
that, having lost the augment on the facts, resorts to 
creating class warfare as their justification.  This is not 
only crossing the line of common decency but this is a 
statement right out of a Nazi, Communist or Facist 
propaganda handbook. 
 
You should now not only throw this application in the trash, 
you should demand that Mr. Hoogeveen publicly apologize 
for his divisive, destructive and misleading statements.  I 
thought we just voted to get rid of people and 
organizations that encouraged class warfare.   
 
At this point, I should be thanking you for your public 
service.  Well, buck up and do your job and provide the 
public with some service that we can be proud of. Stop the 
scam! Or give us our money back!  
 
Your humble, residential, but deceived solar power 
generator and electricity contributor.  
   
Michael Miller, 833 Ivins, Ut. 84738,  
mikemiller2002@yahoo.com 
 
P.S  If you decide to side with RMP on this and start 
penalizing solar customers, then at best you should 



provide a vehicle for all of the solar customers to receive a 
full refund of their investment from RMP.  This will 
eliminate the massive lawsuits that will be filed against 
RMP and the PSC as just happened last year in Nevada.  


















































































































































































































































































